Grand Valley State University

General Education Subcommittee 

Minutes of 1-18-10 

PRESENT: Deborah Bambini; James Bell; Susan Carson; Phyllis Curtiss; Roger Gilles; Hugh McGuire; Sheldon Kopperl; David Vessey; Kathryn Waggoner, Kari Kensinger; Penney Nichols-Whitehead; Paul Sicilian; Judy Whipps

ALSO PRESENT: C. Griff Griffin, Director of General Education; Krista Rye, Office Coordinator

ABSENT: Dana Munk; Keith Rhodes; Student Senate Rep; Shelley Schuurman

GUESTS:  

	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action / Decisions

	Approval of December 7 Minutes
	Motion to approve; seconded


	Approved as corrected.

	Approval of Agenda 
	Motion to approve; seconded.


	Approved.

	Welcome

	The Chair welcomed Griff and Paul back from their sabbaticals.  We are waiting to find out who the new student senate representative will be; hopefully we will know soon.


	

	Curricular Items

   Log#6868

   Log#6869

   Log#6870

   Log#6871


	The Chair previously distributed comments that were sent to Jeff Chamberlain in Honors.  

A committee member commented that these proposals set a really important precedence for others coming through in the future. Honors is an “alternative program” to GE.  But, if students drop out of Honors they need to have equivalencies so it is important for GES to review.  Honors is taking the responsibility of assessment for these courses.

There was general committee consensus that the comments we made were addressed in these revised proposals.

Motion to approve all four curricular items from Honors; seconded. Motion passed.
	Motion passed.

	Chair’s Report 
	
	

	  Report on 1/15       

  ECS meetings: 

   Interim Report    

   on Themes
	The Interim Report was submitted to ECS on 12/14/09.  ECS put on their agenda to decide what to do with it.  The GES Chair was invited to their last meeting and reported on that meeting:

ECS agreed to “accept” the report.  The report stays with ECS and does not go on to UAS.

GES will communicate with ECS more when we, or they, have more information.  ECS was happy that we had done the work, but did have some questions.  The Chair’s response was that this is only an interim report and more and broader discussion is needed.    

Discussion continued in reaction to the Chair’s report from the ECS meeting. In order to move the conversation along, maybe we should put something out for people to react to, as we did last year with the LEAP proposal.  

Assessment is also a big part of the conversation (e.g., if we have to assess entire minors). We can’t just take it on faith that we satisfied goals. There are also practical issues about how to deal with students fail to complete a minor.
It might be a good idea for us to get clarity from ECS, UCC, and the Provost on assessment. We do exempt the Study Abroad theme from assessment, but otherwise we assume that all courses and categories must be assessed. The Director added that the other place we take the achievement of goals on faith is when we transfer in Foundation and Cultures courses.

The Chair added that there are some things that we should make sure we include the next time we report on these issues. We need to be clearer about the importance of both content goals and skills goals. We also need to be clearer about the role of assessment.

The Director noted that there is a difference between all minors and interdisciplinary minors.  There are really two separate issues in the minor conversation.  A committee member added that even in interdisciplinary minors, many courses are “sub-disciplinary” and very closely related.

Opening up this conversation to the wider community could be difficult to manage.  The Director added that the project could last for 10 years in the process.  If we don’t adopt a timeline and put it out there for people to discuss it will languish.  What is the next step? 

	

	Update on UCC discussion of degree cognates, time-to-graduation, etc.
	It was suggested that the Chairs for ECS, UCC, UAC, and GES meet to discuss how we should move forward.  The Chair added that other than majors and minors it seems like everything outside of those (basic skills, SWS, degree cognate) is currently being reviewed—so it is a good time for a general conversation about the overall direction of the reviews and revisions.

	Chair will propose a meeting between chairs of ECS, UCC, UAC, and GES.

	Plan the Semester Agenda
	
	

	   Discuss    

   assessment
	Last winter, Maria served as out one-voice responder to CARs.  Without Maria or anyone last semester, we just collected material.

Roy, this semester, will be that single voice responder.  We will need to be involved with his work.

We also have the first round of Coordinating Clusters. The process is that we receive the CAP, collect the data, receive the CAR, GES responds to the CAR, then we look at all of the CARs of a category or theme and write an overarching report.  None of these reports have been done, to date.

The Chair proposed that we go back to the practice of reserving GES meeting time for working groups. A committee member reminded the Chair that in the Fall we had decided that all committee members would be involved in assessment. Discussion ensued about whether we should review CAR reviews and Coordinating Cluster reports as a whole committee or if we should divide into two groups. The consensus was that we should proceed as a whole committee.
It was agreed that we will invite Roy to the February 1 GES meeting as a sort of workshop on doing CAR responses. We will decide then how to divide our work for these jobs.


	Invite Roy to Feb 1 GES meeting to review how to do CAR responses and decide how to divide our work.

	  Name/Status/Basic   

  Skills Changes
	We submitted a proposal last February.  In November the Chair went to talk to ECS, which requested that we clarify the Handbook language to include basic skills under our authority.

In December, we agreed that the GES Policy Group should go through the Faculty Handbook and make sure we didn’t miss anything.  The sooner we send to ECS, the sooner they will approve.  

The Policy Group will meet and have a target date of February 8 to submit the revised proposal to GES.


	The Policy Group of Hugh, Paul, and Sheldon will review and bring to the Feb 8 GES meeting.

	Discuss how to proceed with these related strands:
	Theme Revisions

LEAP Goals: inventory results; discuss “next steps” in terms of our March 2009 proposal to integrate more LEAP goals into GE.

Phyllis might have a report next week based on data we received last semester. 

Basic Skills/GE Revision: how do we explore the possibility of revising the Foundations to include something like “Written Communication”? And how does MTH 110 fit in?  Should we begin with MTH and WRT? Who?
Perhaps we talk to MTH and WRT folks about possible revisions down the road.

Possible assessment-plan revisions, including the possibility of more coordination with major/program assessments – even “either/or” assessments of overlapping skills.

We should decide how intent we are to maintain our current assessment plan or to streamline with others and see if there is a way to alleviate “layers” of assessment.

A committee member commented that we are talking apples and oranges because the assessment purposes of these entities are so different. It’s debatable that a combined assessment would give everyone the information they need.  A committee member suggested talking to the Subject Pool in the Psychology Department where they combine various measurements all into one instrument.  Perhaps something like this would work if we had UAC as an assessment clearinghouse.

What of these above threads is most important?

There was general consensus that Themes and LEAP discussions go hand in hand.  Maybe the integration of LEAP goals is overriding.  It was suggested to come up with a way to plant seeds into the departments to dialogue about Themes and LEAP and let them discuss.  After that, rather than a public discussion, have units submit a written response from their department by a certain date.  The written responses will also help with continuity if we carry over into next semester.

The Chair will draft something for GE to start reviewing.
	The Chair will draft a document for potential use with the departments that GE can review.

	Director’s Report
	The Director reminded us that our revisions must attend to the relationship between goals and structure. Also, “global issues” need to be defined, and we can begin with the AAC&U documents for help. Also, we need to decide who will do what in terms of the skills goals—civic engagement, etc.
	

	New Business
	
	

	Adjournment
	Motion to adjourn, seconded.


	Adjourned at  4:21 pm
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